April 4, 2022

The Stanton County Board of Commissioners met in regular session April 4, 2022. Present were
Commissioners John Smith, Chris Floyd & Lonnie Brown, County Attorney David Black, and County Clerk
Sandy Barton. Chairman Smith called the meeting to order at 10:00.

Minutes of March 21 & March 22 were read and approved.

Vouchers were approved and paid as follows:

General S 52,806.55
Road & Bridge 6,052.26
Airport 6,540.90
Golf Course 2,802.34
Park 302.77

4-H Building 1,432.54
Noxious Weed 245.31

Fire & Rescue 973.51

County Improvement 70,014.76
MASA 14.00
LEC E911 92,465.23
Totals S 233,650.17

Road Supervisor John Schweizer met with the Board to discuss issues pertinent to his department. He
requested to purchase a smooth cut-edge bucket for the Bobcat Excavator for $1,900. The Board
approved the request but asked him to see if they had a good used one available for purchase.

Custodian & Fire Chief Troy Wolf met with the Board to submit his resignation effective April 13". The
Board will decide later on a replacement Fire Chief.

Dale Spory & Renee Bishop with the Chamber of Commerce and Aly McClure met with the Board to
discuss funding for the Chamber. Aly presented the goals of the Chamber to increase community
awareness, acquire new members and increase community traffic. It is planned to create a website with
all businesses listed, plan events and promote Johnson City & Stanton County. The Board requested
that they meet with the Johnson City Council and present the plan to them. The Board requested they
have an organized plan in place and establish officers before any decision is made.

EMS Director Roger Richardson met with the Board to request the purchase of a binder lift for $791.00
and a new suction machine for $1,025.00. The Board approved both requests.

Stanton County Library submitted minutes of February 16.

There being no further business to come before the Board, Chairman Smith adjourned the meeting at
3:00 p.m.

ATTEST: SIGN:
Sandy Barton John D. Smith
County Clerk Chairman



